
TERMS OF USE OF HERO’S JOURNEY INTERACTIVE 

MEDICAL AND MENTAL HEALTH DISCLAIMER


The information and resources on 
HerosJourneyInteractive.com are provided for 
educational and informational purposes only.

The information should not be a substitute nor 
replacement for advice from a mental health or medical 
professional. You agree not to use any information 
found on our website to diagnose or treat a mental 
health, psychiatric illness, or medical disorder. Do 
not ignore advice from a mental health or medical 
professional because of information you read on our 
website or on the Internet. Giving, receiving, or using 
the content on this website does not constitute or 
create a caregiver-patient relationship.


Seek immediate help from a mental health professional, 
medical professional, or a crisis clinic:


– if you have suicidal thoughts or thoughts about 
harming yourself or others. 
– if you cannot care for yourself. 
– if you are abusing drugs, alcohol or other harmful 
substances.


This website does not recommend or endorse any 
products, procedures, opinions, or other information 
that may be mentioned on this site. Reliance on the 
information provided by this website is solely at your 
own risk.


This website and its owners, contributors, and 
assignees expressly disclaim all responsibility for any 
liability or loss which may be incurred as a direct or 
indirect outcome of the use or application of anything 
on this website. In no event shall we be liable for 
direct, indirect, consequential, special, exemplary, or 
other damages related to your use of the information on 
our website.




DATA PROTECTION

Hero's Journey Interactive LLC and 
herosjourneyinteractive.com maintain a fully encrypted 
database. All personal identifying information is fully 
encrypted and can never be linked to any stored 
information. No data of any sort will ever be shared 
with any third parties for any reason, except for 
information provided to our payment processor during 
your purchase.


Although Hero’s Journey Interactive LLC is not a HIPAA 
covered entity, we abide by HIPAA guidelines regarding 
the protection of electronic personal health 
information(ephi).


The information and resources on 
HerosJourneyInteractive.com are only intended for users 
who are at least 18 years of age. By using the website, 
you represent that you meet this requirement.


INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY

This website uses licensed photographs, illustrations, 
video and music. This content is not in the public 
domain and may not be utilized by others.

Unless otherwise noted, the website as a whole or in 
part is intellectual property owned, controlled, and/or 
licensed by Hero’s Journey Interactive LLC. You may 
only use the website for your personal, noncommercial 
use; any other use without our express written consent 
is strictly prohibited.


If you believe that any content on the website 
infringes your copyright rights, we want to hear from 
you. Please contact us at Hero's Journey Interactive 
LLC, via email at info@herosjourneyinteractive.com


PAYMENT AND REFUNDS

To use the website services, you will be required to 
provide our payment processing vendor, Stripe.com, with 

mailto:info@herosjourneyinteractive.com


information regarding your credit card or other payment 
instrument. You represent and warrant that such 
information is true and that you are authorized to use 
the payment instrument. You agree to pay us the amount 
that is specified at your time of purchase (as well as 
any applicable taxes). If you dispute any charges you 
must let us know within 7 days after the date that we 
charge you.


Unless otherwise required by applicable law in your 
jurisdiction, should you become dissatisfied with the 
website within the first 7 days after purchase, we will 
refund the full amount of your purchase and 
subsequently terminate your access. Refunds are not 
available for customers 8 days after a purchase. 
Refunds are not available for users who violated these 
terms of use. To request a refund or to ask a question 
regarding the refund policy, email us at 
info@herosjourneyinteractive.com.


INDEMNIFICATION

To the fullest extent permitted by law, you agree to 
indemnify and hold Hero's Journey Interactive LLC and 
its officers, employees, directors and agents harmless 
from any and all losses, damages, expenses, including 
reasonable attorneys’ fees, rights, claims, actions of 
any kind and injury arising out of or relating to your 
violation of these terms, including your unlicensed 
and/or commercial use of the content.


TERMINATION

Violation of any of these terms may, in our sole 
discretion, result in termination of your right to use 
the website without refund.


MISCELLANEOUS

You agree that all matters relating to your access to 
or use of the website or our services will be governed 
by the laws of the United States and by the laws of the 



State of California, without regard to the principles 
of conflict of laws.

CONTACT US

If you have questions or comments about this 
disclaimer, please contact us at:


Hero's Journey Interactive LLC

2108 N ST, STE N 

Sacramento , CA 95816

info@herosjourneyinteractive.com

http://info@herosjourneyinteractive.com/

